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James A. Himes 

Congress of the United States 

4th District Connecticut 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairwoman        Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting funding for the Greenwich Boys & Girls Club Renovations in fiscal year 2024. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Boys & Girls Club of Greenwich, located at 4 

Horseneck Lane, Greenwich, Connecticut 06830.  

 

The funding would be used to renovate the Greenwich Boys & Girls Club Clubhouse. The 

renovation will upgrade the building's electrical, HVAC, and reliable internet systems to modern 

standards with a focus on sustainability and energy conservation. The project is an appropriate 

use of taxpayer funds because it will allow The Greenwich Boys & Girls Club to improve the 

safety and security systems at the building where they serve over 350 youth ages 6 – 18 every 

day, 79 percent of whom are from low-income families. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program: 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

_____________________  

JIM HIMES  

Member of Congress  

 

 


